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Abstract 

The Feb 6, 2023 earthquake series in Türkiye resulted in widespread damage over an area roughly 

300 km long by 100 km wide.  The M7.8, M6.7, and M7.5 events were released in succession and 

produced a "one-two-three" punch of ground motions rich in long period content that resulted in 

significant damage to the built environment.  Directivity increased the intensity of the ground 

motions in a southerly direction along the East Anatolian Fault.  Pervasive surface fault rupturing 

in conjunction with widespread liquefaction produced damage and destruction of the level that 

hasn't been seen in a century.  In order to move forward and learn as many lessons from these 

earthquake events as possible, reconnaissance teams were mobilized to acquire perishable data 

before it is gone.  Robb Moss led the GEER advanced team to assess the conditions and help 

organize subsequent teams to target specific hazards.  This talk presents a broad overview of the 

events and the lessons that these events have taught our earthquake engineering community. 
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